
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

TENANTS’ FORUM

Meeting held – 3rd June 2010

Present:
Councillor Chris Smith Haynes (Chair)


Councillors Jenny Henson, Ellie Manns, Margaret Talbot and Mike Tebbutt

Tenant Representatives:
Brian Kimpton (Counties)

Brian Eldridge (Thorngate Street)

Josephine Copson (Alfred Street)

Ron Randall (Yeomans Court and Burton House)

Colin Medlycott (Ivy Road)

Moira Brown (Highfield Road)

Mark Gudyer (Highfield Road)

Terry Blaney (Thorngate Street)

Pat Deal (Yeomans Court)

John Draper (Burton House)

Lynne Lund (Highfield Road)

Martin Lund (Highfield Road)

Liz May (Broughton)

Also Present:
John Conway (Head of Housing)

Leona Mantle (Housing)

Linda Nash (Housing)

David Watt (Finance)

Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

10.TF.12
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Graham Holman, Barry Woodcock and Nigel Richards.

10.TF.13
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None.

10.TF.14
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2010 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

10.TF.15
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

10.TF.07 – The New Regulatory Framework for Social Housing

It was noted that the first meeting of the volunteers to help with the Service Improvement Plan would be held shortly.

10.TF.16
MATTERS RAISED BY TENANTS' FORUM REPRESENTATIVES

An update on progress in dealing with items that had been raised by representatives was circulated at the meeting.

The following item was added to the list:-

· Street sweep in Yeomans Court, Burton Latimer

10.TF.17
CONSTITUTION OF TENANTS' FORUM


Members of the Forum considered the above document.  It was noted that any recommendations for amendments would need to go through full Council as part of a general review of the Constitution.  The following points were made:-

· The document should state that Councillors are elected every four years in May

· Some of the language used was ambiguous

· Silver Service representatives should be in the voting structure

· Nominated voters should have badges/nameplates. There should be more eligible voters for larger areas

· There should be dual chairmanship (rotate Councillor/Tenant)

· In the Terms of Reference, the term 'major issues of concern' should be defined

· Points 6.8 and 6.9 no longer apply

· The Code of Conduct should form part of the constitution for the Tenants' Forum and it should be compulsory for tenants to sign up

· There should be rules of debate for meetings

· Tenants should serve for a maximum of three terms (12 years)

· There should be a tenant-led section of the Council's website

· Training should be identified and up to date

· In 6.7 of the Terms of Reference, the wording should be changed to 'local service standards' rather than Best Value reviews and action plans

Discussion was held on the possibility of a rotating chair.  It was felt that the Deputy Chair should sit on the top table, alongside the Chair, and also he/she should attend any briefings.

RESOLVED
that the views expressed above be taken into account when the Council's Constitution is reviewed. 

10.TF.18
PRESENTATION: HOUSING REVENUE ACCOUNT REVIEW


John Conway and David Watt gave a presentation on the Housing Revenue Account Review.  It was noted that a consultation paper had been issued in March by the previous government.  The present coalition government had indicated that it wanted to go ahead with the consultation, and a response was required by 6th July 2010.


It was noted that a report was due to be considered by the Council's Executive Committee on 16th June, and the views of the Tenants' Forum would be submitted as part of the report.


Considerable debate was held on the local implications of taking on debt, and the projected date of repayment.  It was noted that, under the system being proposed, local authorities would have more control over the use of rental income and would also be able to keep all the income from house sales.  Councils would also have the capacity to build new homes.  However, members of the forum expressed concern that not all information was known, and that there was still uncertainty about, for example, rent realignment with Housing Associations and the result of the Government's Spending Review.


The Forum felt that council housing in Kettering offered security and a good home for a reasonable rent.  The service was managed well and tenants would like to see more homes built in innovative ways.  There were concerns over debt levels in the government's proposals, with no guarantees about future funding for local government.  It was felt that a definitive decision could not be made until the level of funding under the Spending Review, due in the autumn, was known.  Tenants were of the view that the response to the consultation should be a 'qualified maybe'.

RESOLVED

that the views of the Tenants' Forum as outlined above be reported to the Executive Committee.

10.TF.19
FEEDBACK FROM TENANTS


Connect


It was noted that the new edition was due to be delivered shortly.  Ideas were now being sought on the next edition.  It was noted that feedback was being taken on board regarding wrong telephone numbers.



Tenants' Forum Monitoring Group


It was reported that the group continued to perform well, with meetings highlighting each month's voids.  The next meeting would concentrate on rents, and rent officers would also attend.


ARCH Tenants' Conference Report


Martin Lund, Lynne Lund and John Draper had attended the above conference at Birmingham City Council on 15th May, along with Leona Mantle.


Comprehensive feedback was given on issues including: management of rent arrears; mobile working; standard letter format and advisory leaflets and tenancy packs. 

10.TF.20
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Information was given on the Northamptonshire Tenants' Forum to be held in Corby on 21st June.  Tenants were asked to let Linda Nash know if they wanted to attend.


Bushes and trees near the drying area in Alfred Street were reported, as was a problem with wasps.  Tenants were advised to report such items to their Neighbourhood Manager so that action could be taken.

10.TF.21
PRIZE DRAW


Colin Medleycott won the prize draw.

10.TF.22
DATE OF NEXT MEETING


It was noted that the housing tour was due to take place on 8th July at 5.30.  A buffet tea would be available.

(The meeting started at 6.30 pm and ended at 8.20 pm)

Signed …………………………………………..

Chair

AI

Tenants Forum No. 4
3.6.10

